
Spotlight on State: Missouri
This is part of a series of summaries that highlight notable legislation and initiatives
in health policy and reform of all 50 states. Check back on The Source as we roll out
additional states each week.

See Missouri page.

Missouri  has  long recognized the benefits  of  telehealth  in  increasing access  to
healthcare.  To  encourage  providers  to  adopt  telehealth  services,  the  state  has
passed parity laws requiring health plans to provide coverage and reimbursement
for  telehealth services  at  the same basis  and rate  as  they would for  in-person
services. Access to telehealth services was further expanded for Medicaid enrollees
in  recent  sessions  where  the  Medicaid  program would  reimburse  providers  for
telehealth services if  the providers can ensure that the services meet the same
standard of care as those provided in person.

Missouri state law provides protection against surprise medical bills by prohibiting
balance billing for services provided by an out-of-network physician at an in-network
emergency room. The law also outlines a specific process for arbitration between
insurers  and  providers  to  settle  costs  owed  in  cases  where  emergency  out-of-
network bills arise. Although there is no consumer website available to facilitate
price comparisons between providers and facilities, Missouri has collected inpatient
and outpatient charge and utilization data since 1993. In another demonstrated
effort to increase transparency, the state proposed the Missouri Right to Shop Act,
which would allow patients to compare the prices of non-emergency procedures.
Insurance companies would provide financial incentives to enrollees who “shop” for
cheaper services.

To ensure market competition, Missouri’s merger review statute requires nonprofit
entities  to  provide  pre-transaction  notice  to  the  state’s  attorney  general.
Additionally, as part of a system-wide cost containment strategy, legislators have
sought  to  establish  a  state-based single  payer  healthcare  system.  The proposal
outlined plans to establish the “Missouri Health Assurance Program,” a publicly
financed, statewide program to provide comprehensive necessary health,  mental
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health, and dental care services and preventive screenings for Missouri residents.


